Green Acre School Community Council Meeting
February 27, 2020
7:30pm
Green Acre School Rapid View, SK.

Members Present: Vicki Harris, Mary Reay, Lynda Letkeman, Bobbi Bremmner, Darell Ginther,
Sarah Demers

Others present: Al Maier, Michelle Hildebrand, Jen Vidal, Fabiola Chretien, Jennifer Jones
Meeting called to order By Lynda Letkeman 7:35pm February 27,/2020

Amendments & adoption on minutes: Sarah

Adoption of minutes Jan,16/2020 : Vicki

SLC Presentation - SLC introduced themselves and presented some ideas they would like funding
for from the SCC. Including, mini sticks for recess, sewing machines, microscopes and science
supplies, helmets for skiing and outdoor sports, dodge balls for gym class and new paints and pain
brushes for Art class.

Al Maier is checking into suppling dodge balls and paint/paint brushes as he believes that fall into
the catagory for the school to supply.

SLC agreed to look into prices for some of the other items and present again next meeting.
Old Business

Bobbie made a motion for the SCC to reimburse Lynda Letkteman for purchases made for the SLC
Valentine's Family Dance Door prize. Sarah second. All in favor.

Sarah presented information encouraged by the survey given to parents asking about interests in
mental health awareness. Some surveys had additional comments with concerns regarding changes
for next year with the introduction of Dorintosh students and principal Radford. Sarah found that
Dorintosh schools operates with a Culturally Courageous Leadership Learning Program. There was
an open discussion about concerns of if this would be introduced in Rapid View and what that
might change for our students.

Lynda made a motion to invite Mr. Radford to our next SCC meeting. Mary second. All in Favor.

Bus boundries- NWSD meeting — 7 Dorintosh students to be bused to Rapid View. If the number
falls below 7 students, the bus route would be under review.

Parents currently driving their children into Rapid View are encouraged to write letters to the
NWSD about having bus routes include pick-up for their children.



New Business

Survey Parents about what we value about our school, who are we as a community, to provide
clarity for ourselves and have info to present to Mr.Radford if required.

Co-op gift card fundraiser for this year, is it set up? Bobbi offered to look into it.

Principals Report

Al reported on past school events, commented that the Egyptian cultural presentation was enjoyed
by the students. Upcoming events of curling in Makwa, bake sale, ski trip, ice fishing with Dorintosh
and Persephone theatre at Dorintosh.

Adjourned: 9:22pm. Next Meeting: March 26 7:00pm



